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Dear Villagers, 

Welcome to the March Newsletter.   
            
Pot Holes – Who to Contact 

A pot hole 40mm deep or deeper is reportable through 

https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/report-it/ 

Any other areas of concern can be reported to the 

clerk. 

Defibrillator       

We are in the process of looking to purchase a 

defibrillator for the village, the estimated cost for the 

machine is £1600. The Ward Councillors have said 

they will donate £632 from Ward funding. We are 

also checking if there are grants available from The 

British Heart Foundation. 
 

We would like your opinion of where you would like 

a defibrillator positioned, Church Hall or Telephone 

Box and if individuals or businesses would consider 

donating towards the costs? 
 

Please complete the form at the bottom of this 

newsletter and forward to the clerk, or by email. 

(Address and email at the bottom of the page). 
 

Dog Fouling 

Sorry for raising this issue again, but complaints have 

been received regarding dog fouling on grass verge 

and public rights of way footpaths. If your dog poops, 

then you should scoop. Thank you! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Village BBQ – Sunday 8th July 2018 

This year we have decided to change the popular village 

event from Hog Roast to BBQ. We hope you will continue 

to support this event as previous years. Mr & Mrs Pearson 

have again kindly agreed to hold this village event at 

Ashby Acres between 1pm and 4.30pm. The cost of the 

BBQ tickets will be £12 per adult and £6 per child up to 12 

years, under 5’s free. Desserts and a small selection of soft 

drinks will be available to purchase on the day. As usual, 

please bring your own wine/beer and glasses. 

Councillors run this event on a non-profit basis!   
                     
The Great British Spring Clean – Sunday 4th March 

10am at the Village Green    

Parish Councillors and helpers met on Sunday 4th March to 

join in with The Great British Spring Clean. Armed with 

bags and litter pickers they cleared from the bench on 

Thoroughfare to Waithe. Thank you to Mr & Mrs Hewitt 

for the use of their transport. A huge thank you to all 

helpers.              

Please note another litter pick has been arranged for 

Sunday 18th March. If you have a spare hour, please 

meet at the village green at 10am. All are welcome. 
 

General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) effective on 

25 May 2018 

The Parish Council will have to abide by the new changes, 

which is designed to address the use of personal data and 

increases obligations on data processors. 

 

Coffee Morning – dairy date 

Church Hall Saturday 17th March 1030am to 12noon. 
 

Please send any comments/suggestions on these or any other topics to any of the Parish Councillors or the Clerk: 
Nick Pettigrew, (Chair), Chestnut Farm House, Brigsley Road, 823225         John Shaw, Ashmore House, Third Lane         459241 
Stanley Wood, Wycoller, Third Lane,                                    824470         Brian Purchon, Field House, Main Road    07767794134 

Jane Thomson, Ash Trees, Third Lane,                  824447         E-mail: ashbyparishclerk@gmail.com 
Kim Kirkham (Clerk) The Sycamores, Chapel Lane,                 825131         Website: www.ashbycumfenbypc.com 
 
 

Defibrillator Questionnaire – Please complete, cut off and return to the Clerk or email 
 

Where to position the defibrillator – Outside of the Church Hall?        Yes/No 
Or                                              - In the Telephone Box?               Yes/No           

 
Would you consider donating towards the costs?                              Yes/No 

 

https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/report-it/
mailto:ashbyparishclerk@gmail.com
http://www.ashbycumfenbypc.com/


 

  
 

WOULD YOUR BUSINESS LIKE TO 
ADVERTISE IN THE NEXT 

NEWSLETTER? 
 

 
 

SUGGESTED RATES ARE AS FOLLOWS: - 
 

 
For eighth page advert, there will be a £3 cost 
For quarter page advert, there will be a £5 cost. 

For half page advert, there will be a £10 cost. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

HAVE YOU ANYTHING YOU WOULD 
LIKE TO SELL? 

 
 
 

SUGGESTED RATES ARE AS FOLLOWS: - 
 
 

 

Prices: - £2.50 without picture.     £5.50 with a picture 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

If you would like to know more or place an advert in the next newsletter, please contact the clerk: - 

 
 

 
 

 
Tel: 01472 825131 E-mail: ashbyparishclerk@gmail.com  Website: www.ashbycumfenbypc.com 
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